	CONSULTATION SUMMARY 



	

	Case reference number(s) 

	2015/0963/P


	Case Officer: 
	Application Address: 

	Raymond Yeung


	216 Haverstock Hill 

London 

NW3 2AE



	Proposal(s)

	Replacement of external flue, installation of canopy above front door and erection of wire mesh and timber fencing to the front boundary.


	Representations 



	Consultations: 
	No. notified


	0
	No. of responses


	2

	No. of objections

No of comments

No of support
	0

2
0

	Summary of representations 

(Officer response(s) in italics)


	The owner/occupier of No. 16 Hillfield Mansions have commented to the application on the following grounds:

· Did not get any notification (of application), faced with this out of character ( two adjoining houses) noisy and bright place with loads of signs etc
· Installations of numerous steel lintels have been taking place for over ten weeks and well before any application. The boarded fence is already in place.

· Fear that it will go ahead regardless and like before enforcement notice will be useless as they do what they wish regardless.

Officer’s response

· The adjoining properties were notified of the application and not the properties on the opposite side of the road. The neighbour is within a block above existing commercial premises below and opposite which is not uncommon on this Road.
· The application is to regularise such existing and proposed works.

· The assessment of the application was carefully considered which included the omission of some works (i.e The parasol/umbrella), it also does not give consent for advertisements which was considered to be deemed consent by enforcement. All works not approved within this application, would be encouraged to be investigated by enforcement action.
The owner/occupier of No. 1 Coates Court, have commented to the application on the following grounds
· No objection to the proposals

· Issues with regards to the noise from the rear conservatory

Officer’s response

It is noted that the comment is not with regards to the proposal but towards noise from the rear conservatory area, this is not material when considering this particular application. The applicant could contact the Environmental Health team within the council.



	Recommendation:- 

Grant planning permission 


